
 
  

Welcome Back! 

A warm welcome back to everyone!! We hope you all had a lovely Easter break and that the 

rain didn’t dampen things too much. Well the sunshine is finally here and the Summer Term has started with a 

bang as classes enjoyed their Engaging Launch Days. There’s been all sorts of learning excitement this week, 

from the WW2 evacuees in Year 5 to the Ancient Greek historians in Year 3 and lots more besides. Needless to 

say the children are all very engaged and excited by the new learning adventures this term has in store for them! 
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Fantastic FOPS DJ Night 

Last Friday evening The Seiner’s kindly hosted a brilliant FOPS Fundraising DJ Music Night for us, organised by par-

ent DJ’s Becky Hutchens, Dan Wilde and David Irving. 

This was a fantastic night with something for everyone music wise with a journey through house, 90’s bangers, 

jungle & drum and bass! 

We’d like to say a huge thank you to our amazing parent DJs for sharing their musical talents, and to everyone for 

coming along, supporting and giving it some on the dance floor! We raised an incredible £330 for FOPS funds 

which all go back into supporting your children at school. Thank you! (Photos by Perran Snaps) 

After School Clubs 

 

All after school clubs will start next week. If you have not received a letter 

or haven’t returned your child’s form, please get in touch with the School 

Office. Many thanks 



Thank you, Goodbye and Welcome Back! 

Unfortunately we’re very sorry to let you know that on 10th May we will be saying goodbye to Mrs 

Macmanard from our School Office. Mrs Macmanard hasn’t been with us for very long, but has made 

a huge impression and been a wonderful member of our team. Although Mrs Macmanard has loved 

working at our school (and we’ve certainly loved having her here!), she came to Perranporth having 

previously worked in secondary schools. She has managed to secure a position at Bodmin College 

working with older students which is something she’s keen to explore again. We’re all terribly sad and 

will miss her a great deal, but wish her the very best of luck in her new role and know that she’ll make 

a huge success of it. Thank you Mrs Macmanard for all of your fabulous support and good luck!! 

 

You’ll be pleased to know we will be welcoming back Mrs Burridge who has previously worked in our School Of-

fice and will be a familiar face to many of you. We’re sure you all give her a warm welcome back when you see 

her. Thank you. 

School Attendance Reminder 

 

As parents will know from previous newsletters, good school attendance is extremely important and something we 

try very hard to work with parents to maintain. We would like to remind parents that we are not able to authorise 

children’s absence for the purpose of holiday during term time. It is important that parents understand that if they 

remove their child from school and incur unauthorised absences, they may be subject to a fixed penalty notice as 

explained on our Absence Request Form. In line with government regulations, Cornwall Council has issued fixed 

penalty notices to members of our school community already this academic year.  

 

‘If your child is absent from school without authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the Education 

Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance with Sec-

tions 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine 

of £60 if paid within 21 days or £120 if paid after this but within 28 days. Failure to pay the Penalty Notice may result 

in legal action. Absence not authorised by the school may result in a prosecution in the Magistrates’ Court under 

Section 444(1) or Section 444(1A) of the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a custodial 

sentence. Cornwall Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court.’ 

 

Please ensure the School Office are notified of all planned absences by completing the appropriate Absence Re-

quest Form. Many thanks 

Sensational Samba 

On Thursday this week we had a fabulous visit from the Richard Lander Sam-

ba band to support our learning about music from around the world. This was 

an incredible experience and as Samba is our assembly music focus this half 

term, it was a wonderful way to start us off. The sunshine was out and the mu-

sic filled the playground and really wowed us all! Please check out Class Dojo 

for a video. A huge thank you to ‘Samba Lander’ for such a wonderful visit! 

Bags 2 School 

If you’re planning a clear out , we’d like to flag up that our next Bags 2 School collection is scheduled for 

Wednesday 8th May. We’re always grateful for any donations. Please have a look below for what Bags 2 

School donations can be collected and not. Thank you. 


